Palm Beach County Schools

Office of Legal Services

Attn. Blair LittleJohn

3300 Forest Hill Blvd.

West Palm Beach, Fl  333406

Dear Valued Customer:

First off, thank you very much for your continued support and appreciation of the services we in the Alternative Education business at ACS State & Local Solutions, Inc. (“ACS”) have provided your District.  As you know, we value our customers and are committed to delivering quality educational services that exceed your expectations.

As you know, ACS is in the process of selling our Alternative Education business, along with our Workforce Services business, to Arbor E&T, LLC (“Arbor”), a subsidiary of Res-Care, Inc. (“ResCare”).  We continue to work toward the goal of completing this transaction by the end of the calendar year.  Toward that end, we have solicited your written consent to permit ACS to assign its contract to Arbor as per formal Board agenda item review schedule January 18, 2006.

We understand, from the various conversations we have had during the past few weeks, that you agree with our plans and share our vision of improved corporate focus on the services we provide our valued customers.  We understand you have approved the assignment and are waiting for formal Board approval in January before you transmit your approval letter.

In order to allow us to keep on track, we plan to transition employees and assets of the business to Arbor at the beginning of the new calendar year.  Since Arbor will have all of the resources to perform the services under the contract with you, we plan to subcontract the work to Arbor.  This ensures continuity of pay/benefits for our employees as well as guarantees no break in service to you, our customer.  

Sincerely,

Dr. Tim Giannoni

Vice President--Alternative Education Services

Signed original letter mailed 12/22/05

